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Town of Fairview 

Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting 

February 1, 2018 

 

 

The following Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee members were present:  Jerry Clontz, 

B.B. Haigler, Wendy Nielson and Bill Riffle  

 

Others present:  Teresa Gregorius, Town Clerk 

 

Public Comments 
 

None 

 

Items of Business 
 

A. Park “Clean-up” Day 

 

Jerry Clontz announced that the park “Clean-Up” day will be April 14
th

 from 8:00 AM till 

around 11:00 AM.  Shelly Holt, Piedmont High Band Boosters, stated that band members 

will be in attendance to help. 

 

B. Anniversary Celebration 

 

Mr. Clontz opened up the discussion on having a spring celebration by asking the committee 

members and four audience members their thoughts on the subject.  Much of the discussion 

centered around the ability to get enough volunteers to help with the celebration and the fact 

that those that worked at the fall and winter festivals had done a lot of work with very little 

help.  A couple of those in attendance were not going to be available on the proposed April 

28
th

 date.  Several voiced concerns about the same volunteers working all of the celebrations 

and getting burned out.  Shelly Holt stated that she would check with band members and 

possibly get a group to play at the celebration.  Wendy Nielson and Lisa Thomas stated that 

they would be willing to help with the celebration if the Council approved it, but neither was 

willing to be in charge of the celebration.   

 

C. Minutes 

 

Wendy Nielsen made a motion to approve the January 4, 2018 minutes.  Bill Riffle seconded the 

motion.  Committee members Clontz, Haigler, Nielsen and Riffle voted yes (4-0).   
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Committee Comments 
 

Mr. Clontz stated that the landscaping contract for the park would be up for renewal soon.  Mr. 

Haigler noted that possible items to add to the contract would be watering the trees and spraying 

for fire ants. 

 

Jerry Clontz adjourned the meeting.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Teresa Gregorius     Jerry Clontz 

Town Clerk      Chairman 

 

 

February 1, 2018 is last regularly scheduled meeting of the Park & Rec Committee – Minutes not 

approved 

 

 


